
SUMMARY FROM DECEMBER 10TH PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
 

 
 

REQUEST 
 

Applicants wishes to rezone Lot "B" and Ditch Lot "C" of the H&M SUBDIVISION from 
Rural Residential to Agricultural for the purpose of consolidating the property back into 
his farm located on the west side of the tracts. 

 

LOCATION 
The proposed request is located in H&M SUBDIVISION, situated in the SW1/4 of 
Section 31, Township 23 North, Range 55 West of the 6th P.M., Scotts Bluff County, 
Nebraska, parcels 010252525 & 010252517. 
 
 
 COMPLIANCE 
 

Although there is nothing in the zoning regulations or Nebraska Statutes which would 
specifically prohibit the request, there is a probable issue with Land Use Conflict as 
described in the Comprehensive Zoning Plan…. “Land use conflicts occur when mixed 
land use classifications are allowed to develop without adequate consideration given to 
the potential impacts that may take place. Potential impacts can include health and 
safety hazards, noise, traffic increases and/or potential decreases in market valuation.” 
 
 ACTION 
 

The Scotts Bluff County Planning Commission heard testimony from Dave Loos, as 
well as several neighboring property owners, who expressed concern over allowing the 
request (see December 10 minutes), and made recommendation to the County Board 
to not approve the request by a 5-2 vote. 
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STAFF  REPORT 
 
 
This section of the H&M Subdivision was initially platted in 1976, and subsequently 
replatted in 1995 to merge lots 27-34 to create Lot A, Lot B, and Ditch Lot C. Ditch Lot 
C was an easement being used by Enterprise Ditch Company prior to the 1995 replat, 
which was then sold to Don Loos (Dave’s Father) as part of the replat and the 
easement removed. 
 
The removal of Lot B would create a conflict of use for the other lots in the Subdivision, 
as stated in the Comprehensive Zoning Plan. By the comments at the meeting, it’s 
obvious that Mr. Loos and the neighboring property owners have been at odds with 
each other for a lengthy duration of time. 
 
I agree with the Planning Commissions’ recommendation to not approve the zoning 
change as requested. 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
See attached letter from Phil Kelly and minutes from the December 10 Planning 
Commission meeting. 
 
 
ACTION 
 

The Scotts Bluff County Planning Commission made recommendation to the County 
Board to approve the zoning amendments as introduced by Phil Kelly and Bill Mabin by 
a 7-0 vote. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 


